

ST. TAMMANY GEOGRAPHIC INFORMATION SYSTEMS DISTRICT

AGENDA – REGULAR MEETING

October 12, 2021 – 1:30 P.M.

By Zoom Conference

- I. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
- II. ROLL CALL
- III. APPEARERS
- IV. CONSENT CALENDAR
 - a. Regular Meeting Minutes – August 10, 2021
- V. REGULAR AGENDA
 - a. Unfinished Business
 - Representation from the St Tammany Municipal Assoc. (STMA)
 - How to better coordinate GIS Damage Assessments
 - Election of Officers
 - b. New Business
 - Creation of Parish GIS Steering Committee
 - Number of Aerial Imagery Companies that provided Post Ida Imagery including Pictometry, NearMap and Vexcel
- VI. COMMENTS AND REPORTS
 - a. McNeil
 - b. STMA Representative
 - c. Thiel
 - d. Johnson
 - e. Tsang

Adjournment

.....
2021 CALENDAR

All meetings are scheduled to be held at 1:30 p.m. on the second Tuesday of the month that falls within the April, July, October or January quarter.

Tuesday, October 12, 2021

Tuesday, January 11, 2022

Meeting dates, times and location are subject to change. Please check agenda regularly, or for immediate assistance, please call Craig Johnson at (985)898-2448.



ST. TAMMANY GEOGRAPHIC INFORMATION SYSTEMS DISTRICT

Board Members:

Mike Thiel, Chair
Grant Black
Michael McNeil
Benjamin Tsang

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

October 12th, 2021

DISTRICT CHAIR, RICK LOGGINS, called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL (a quorum was present) was as follows:

PRESENT: Benjamin Tsang (911)
Grant Black (Parish)
Mike Thiel (FD #1)
Michael McNeil (STPAO)

APPEARERS: Craig Johnson, Mark Dalrymple, Robert Crawford, Catherine Robinson, Christine Evans, Robert Crawford, Madison Miner.

CONSENT CALENDAR: Regular Meeting Minutes

Minutes from the last meeting (August 12, 2021) were read. We had a motion from Michael McNeil (STPAO) to accept the minutes and a second from Mike Thiel (FD #1) to accept.

REGULAR AGENDA:

- 1) Mike Thiel was nominated as the new STP GIS District Chair.
- 2) Chad Whaley will represent the St. Tammany Municipal Association (STMA) as soon as he has been officially appointed
- 3) Robert Crawford formalized GIS Damage Assessments with ESRI Quick Capture. Data can be immediately shared with the State and FEMA.
From ESRI website:

*“ArcGIS Field Maps was launched in October 2020 and replaces the functionality of ArcGIS Collector, ArcGIS Explorer, and ArcGIS Tracker on the iOS and Android mobile platforms. These products (Collector, Explorer, Tracker) are currently available to download and are fully supported; however, they will be retired in **December 2021**.”*

That leaves us with three premier field data collection apps for ArcGIS:

- *ArcGIS Field Maps: map-centric data visualization and collection*
 - *ArcGIS Survey123: form-centric data collection*
 - *ArcGIS Quick Capture: button-centric rapid-fire data collection”*
- 4) GIS District to prepare a demo of Field Maps for the Permits folks. Demo to be put together by Jan/Feb 2022 in preparation of next hurricane season.
 - 5) STP GIS Steering Committee had their first meeting. They have been cleaning up data, new datasets have been made available to others.
 - 6) Received Pictometry Post Hurricane Ida imagery from STPAO. STP to put on an FTP site to share.

COMMENTS AND REPORTS:

Chair Mike Thiel asked each member to describe any GIS Projects that they were working on that other members might be interested in.

- 1) Robert Crawford (FD #4) noted that he has a drone that can integrate with GIS. It has a payload capacity to drop rope or life jackets. There's a spot light attachment and speakers. It translates in real time. Slidell PD also has drones.
- 2) Michael McNeil noted that the STPAO new implementations have been pushed back 2 weeks because of Ida. They are preparing to go live on Oct. 18, 2021.
- 3) Mike Thiel stated the FD met with the State Fire Marshall and everyone did well with Fire Service. They are now assisting other parishes.
- 4) Michael McNeil (STPAO) noted that the Assessors Office is working on a new Assessment System with the Clerk of Court and they hope to go live in the Fall.
- 5) Craig Johnson stated that ESRI Enterprise Agreement Invoices have been mailed out to all members and are needed back before Christmas.

Motion to Adjourn was made at 3:05 by Grant Black and seconded by Mike Thiel. All were in favor.